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November 2022District newsletter

Bradford Central School

Fourth-Grade Students Become the Teacher 

Fourth-graders recently 
took on the role of 

teacher as Mr. Baker 
hosted a special “Stu-
dents Teach Week” event 
for his class. Students 
were given class time 
to plan a 15-20 minute 
lesson for their peers. Us-
ing a graphic organizer 
that stated their objec-
tive, students planned a 
lesson in the subject in 
which they most excel.
	 According to Mr. Baker, 
intention of the week 
was to give students 
insight into a career 
in education. The mini 
student teachers got a 
taste of what their teach-
ers do behind the scenes 
to bring each lesson to 
the students and had 
to think on their feet 
to adjust the lesson to 
students’ needs or stop 
the lesson to address 
student behavior. 
	 “Hopefully, students 
gained empathy for 
the amount of detail 
and work that go into 
planning a lesson,” said 
Mr. Baker. “I’m sure 
they came to appreciate the necessity of adjusting 
instructional strategies in order to meet classroom 
needs both academically and behaviorally during 
instruction.” 

	 Above, Kaleb, a.k.a. Mr. 
Parker, became one of BCS’s 
newest faculty members 
during Students Teach Week.
	 Below, Mr. (Jaxon) Bettro 
teaches a lesson.

	 Following the students’ lessons, the class dis-
cussed their student teaching experiences and what 
they learned from them.
	 “This was really cool, but way harder than I 
thought it would be,” said Jaxon Bettro.
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District Welcomes Nine New Staff Members

Dylan Blencowe
Assistant Technology 
Coordinator
	 My name is Dylan 
Blencowe and I am the 
district Technology Coordi-
nator. 
	 It is quite an odd feeling 
to return back to where 
you graduated from to fill a 
role for the next generation 
of students. I look forward 
to supporting all of the 
new faces that I get the op-
portunity to meet in these halls that I used to call home. 
Previous to being here, I worked as a computer techni-
cian at Dundee Central School for seven years.
	 I enjoy going to concerts and music festivals with my 
friends, gaming (tabletop and pc/console), fishing and 
traveling. I travel around the US frequently, and I hope to 
extend that to Europe soon!

Tracy Fleet
Elementary 
Support Teacher
	 My name is Tracy Fleet 
and I am a mom of three 
grown children. I live on a 
hobby farm with my family. 
We have six horses, three 
dogs and many sheep, 
chickens and cats. I have 
been a teacher for more 
than 20 years and I abso-
lutely love being with my 
favorite people – kids! I am 
a sports fanatic, having played basketball, softball and 
soccer during the years. I also enjoy riding my horses, 
hunting and fishing, hiking, cycling and building. I love 
the outdoors and spend most of my time outside. 

Bliss Gerosa
Social Studies Teacher
	 My name is Bliss Gerosa, and I am proud to be joining 
the Bradford Central School District. I am originally from 
North Carolina, but I earned my bachelor’s degree in 
History and my master’s degree in Education from Elmira 
College. As a student teacher, I taught an eleventh-grade 
American History class and a seventh-grade social stud-
ies class. For the past year, I have been a long-term sub-

stitute at Horseheads High 
School, teaching Global 
History and Geography I 
and II, Intro to Psychology, 
and AP World History.
	 While I have not been 
a teacher for long, I am 
passionate about working 
with young learners and 
am determined to help 
each student succeed. At 
Bradford, I will strive to 
create a classroom environ-
ment that is warm, positive, 
engaging and overall conducive to learning.
	 I look forward to joining this wonderful community of 
students, families and co-workers! 

Kelly Harrian
Bus Driver
	 I’m a long-time resident 
of Bradford and attended 
BCS. I’m very proud to be 
working for my alma mater. 
My family puts on the BCS 
Alumni Picnic every year on 
the third weekend of July, 
so be sure to put it on your 
calendar! I have two awe-
some kids named Korey 
and Brooklyn.

Katelyn Jumper
Second-Grade Teacher
	 Hello, families and com-
munity members! My name 
is Katelyn Jumper. I am 
so excited to be joining 
the district as the second-
grade teacher here at 
Bradford. I graduated from 
Bradford in 2013, so I am 
thrilled to be a part of the 
BCS family again in this 
role. I initially started out 
by receiving my bachelor’s 
degree in Speech and Hearing Science from SUNY Cor-
tland in 2018 to be a speech therapist; however, I real-
ized later my true passion was teaching. I completed my 

Continued...
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New Staff, continued 
bachelor’s in Early Childhood and Childhood Education 
from Alfred University in 2021 while simultaneously gain-
ing experience in a variety of classrooms as a teaching 
assistant for both the Addison and Corning-Painted Post 
school districts for the past four years. I am so grateful for 
the impact each one of my teachers here at Bradford had 
on me, and I hope to inspire my students to reach their 
full potential. 
	 When I am not teaching, you can find me with my hus-
band and two daughters. In our free time, we enjoy be-
ing outside, visiting new places and spending time with 
our family and friends. I am looking forward to getting to 
know the students.

Brittany Oliver
School Social Worker
	 Hi, I am Mrs. Oliver. This 
is my first year as a school 
social worker and I am 
excited to get to know you 
all. I was born and raised in 
Schuyler County and still 
live local. I am married to 
my high school sweetheart 
and have two beautiful 
daughters. I am currently 
working on my master’s 
degree in Social Work at 
Keuka College. In my free time, I’m active, a DIYer and 
I dabble in photography. When I’m not at school, you 
might find me at local sporting events supporting my 
daughters in their adventures or caring for my 22 (and 
counting) chickens. I love fountain sodas, anything with 
peanut butter and shopping at the Salvo. This school 
year will be filled with fun, lots of learning and new ad-
ventures.

John Tryon
Bus Driver
	 I have been married to my 
wife, Lea, for 32 years. We 
have two adult children and 
two grandsons. For the last 
20 years, I have been self-
employed in auto sales/auto 
repair. I also served 10 years 
as a town councilman prior 
to moving to Bradford. My 
hobbies include hunting, 
traveling and boating.

Kristyn Waters
Teaching Assistant
	 My name is Kristyn Wa-
ters, and I am a 2013 grad-
uate of BCS. I am married 
with two small, wonderful 
children, Macie and Leo, 
who occupy most of my 
time outside of the school 
district. I am very excited 
to be starting my career 
with the school district as 
a teaching assistant. My 
future goal is to finish my 
degree in Early Childhood Education in order to become 
an elementary teacher.

Kaleb Zimar
Computer Technician
	 My name is Kaleb Zimar. 
I graduated from Camp-
bell-Savona in 2019 and 
I am a BOCES employee 
stationed in Bradford. 
I’ve only been here for a 
couple of months, but I’m 
really enjoying the experi-
ence at BCS. I love sports 
and played basketball, 
soccer and tennis while I 
was in high school and still 
do when I have free time. I also love animals and have a 
dog and two cats at home. I live with my mom, dad and 
sister and I have two brothers who don’t live with me. I’m 
looking forward to the rest of the school year here at BCS 
and getting to know everyone.

Welcome to BCS!
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Administration
Superintendent_ ______ John Marshall_ ________ ext. 1227
Principal_ ____________ Patrick Dunham________ ext. 1246

Counselors
Guidance ____________ Brittany Reinard________ ext. 1224
Social Worker _________ Brittany Oliver_________ ext. 1275
Resource Officer_______ Paul Schutt____________ ext. 1277
School Psychologist ____ Christine Drummond_ __ ext. 1231

Office Staff
Secretary_____________ Jennifer Schoffner______ ext. 1221
Clerk ________________ Julie Anderson_________ ext. 1222
CSE Secretary_ ________ Barb Hughes_ _________ ext. 1244
District Clerk _ ________ Deb Stephens_ ________ ext. 1227

Health Office
Nurse________________ Karen Miller___________ ext. 1232

Technology Office
Tech. Coordinator______ Dylan Blencowe________ ext. 1225
Computer Tech._ ______ Kaleb Zimar___________ ext. 1260

Athletic Office
Athletic Director_______ Nicole Keefer__________ ext. 1230

Instructional Staff
Pre-Kindergarten ______ Allison Grant_ _________ ext. 1279
Kindergarten__________ Tracy Parker___________ ext. 1238
First Grade ___________ Emily Doppel__________ ext. 1241
Second Grade _ _______ Katelyn Jumper________ ext. 1250
Third Grade _ _________ Allison Cary___________ ext. 1237
Fourth Grade _________ Dusty Baker___________ ext. 1261
Fifth Grade ___________ Heather Monell________ ext. 1242
Sixth Grade _ _________ Kristin Croft___________ ext. 1240
Art__________________ Kurt Mullen_ __________ ext. 1265
Elementary Support____ Nicole Rosemark_______ ext. 1263
Elementary Support____ Tracy Fleet____________ ext. 1233
English_ _____________ Libby Nichols__________ ext. 1249
English_ _____________ Richard Leise__________ ext. 1251
Foreign Language _____ Melissa Nowicki________ ext. 1253
Instrumental Music_____ Spencer Blumenfeld____ ext. 1266
Math_ _______________ Wendy Allard__________ ext. 1280
Math_ _______________ Amy Torpy____________ ext. 1281
PE/Health_ ___________ Daniel Horton_ ________ ext. 1256
Physical Education_____ Nate Fish_ ____________ ext. 1278
Reading/Library_______ Veronica Race_ ________ ext. 1276
Science_ _____________ Jess Shepardson-Wood__ ext. 1262
Science_ _____________ Rebecca Schrader_ _____ ext. 1264
Special Education/CSE__ Nicole Keefer__________ ext. 1230
Special Education______ Keith Barned_ _________ ext. 1272
Special Education______ Michaela Brewer_ ______ ext. 1286
Special Education______ Kimberly Buck_________ ext. 1239
Special Education______ Dawn Johnson_________ ext. 1255
Special Education______ Courtney Miller________ ext. 1286
Special Education______ Amy Nelson___________ ext. 1243

BCS Staff Directory			        Main Number: 583-4616

Social Studies_________ Bliss Gerosa___________ ext. 1254
Social Studies_________ Samantha Stephens_ ___ ext. 1248
Vocal Music___________ Gloria Waters__________ ext. 1267

Teacher Aides /Teaching Assistants
Teacher Aides_________ Michelle Dee__________ ext. 1238
	 Lauren Duffy_ _________ ext. 1279
	 Jillian Stinson__________ ext. 1255 
Teaching Assistants_ ___ Katrina Blencowe_ _____ ext. 1250 
	 Evette Durham_ _______ ext. 1361
	 Heather Waters_ _______ ext. 1239
	 Kristyn Waters_ ________ ext. 1238

Cafeteria
Food Service Workers___ Carol French___________ ext. 1271
	 Beth Gleason__________ ext. 1271
	 Juliana Keefer_ ________ ext. 1271
	 Sara Yeoman_ _________ ext. 1271
	
Custodial
Head Maint. Mech._____ Ted Cox_ _____________ ext. 1274
Cleaners_ ____________ Steven Lane
	 Keith Morse
	 Heather Schoffner
	 Amanda Travis

Transportation
Head Bus Driver_ ______ David Lewis___________ ext. 1269
Bus Drivers_ __________ Dianna Gee_ __________ ext. 1269
	 Natasha Gee_ _________ ext. 1269

Robin Parr_ ___________ ext. 1269
	 Bryan Wells_ __________ ext. 1269
Mechanic/Sub Driver___ Warren Smith__________ ext. 1303

Board of Education
President_____________ Dan Peterson__________ ext. 1227
Vice President_________ Tom Torpy_ ___________ ext. 1227
Members_____________ Mallory Elliott_ ________ ext. 1227
	 Alex Waters_ __________ ext. 1227
	 Ardalia Wilhelm________ ext. 1227

GST BOCES Staff
Business Official_______ Lisa Kuhnel_ __________ ext. 1226
Cafeteria Manager _____ Pam Drumm_ _________ ext. 1271
Career Development 
   Council Specialist_____ Lori Hardee ___________ ext. 1223 
Curriculum Coord._ ____ Patty Rhinehart________ ext. 1223
Occupational Therapist__Kate Watches__________ ext. 1247 
Speech Therapist_ _____ Michelle Mills__________ ext. 1259
STEM Coordinator_ ____ Sharla Yarnell__________ ext. 1231
Transition Coordinator__ Bev Matern_ __________ ext. 1247

BRAVES Afterschool Program
Coordinator_ _________ Gloria Waters__________ ext. 1267
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Our Classrooms - and Hallways - are Full of Learners

	 Clockwise from upper left: eighth-
graders are reading To Kill a Mocking 
Bird; one of Ms. Cary’s third-grade 
students rolls a die during a math 
game; Mrs. Croft’s sixth-graders quiz 
each other in the hallway; Mr. Mullen’s 
art students working on a project 
highlighting color patterns and texture.
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Lessons in the Library 

Mrs. Race shares her love 
of books and reading 

with elementary students 
during their weekly visits to 
the library. Classrooms are 
scheduled for library time 
once or twice per week. 
	 During each visit, Mrs. Race 
reads aloud to students or 
a guest reader presents a 
story via Story Online, fol-
lowed by a discussion of the 
story. Before heading back 
to their classroom, students 
have time to explore the 
library and settle into a 
comfy beanbag chair to read 
or color a picture. Students 
always get to choose a book 
to borrow for the week. 

Go Braves!
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English/Language Arts Instruction in Fourth Grade

During ELA instruction 
time, fourth-grade 

teacher Mr. Baker, along 
with Reading Specialist Mrs. 
Brewer, teach and reinforce 
key English/Language Arts 
skills as students rotate 
through small group instruc-
tion sessions. The lower 
student-teacher ratio of 
small group instruction has 
several benefits, including 
personalized attention to re-

inforce concepts and assess 
comprehension. 
	 Mr. Baker’s students are 
organized into three leveled 
groups for ELA instruction 
and those groups rotate 
through skill development 
and independent work sta-
tions. 
	 In a recent session, stu-
dents learned strategies to 
re-read using text evidence 
with Mr. Baker or worked 

with Mrs. Brewer on a con-
text activity using the weekly 
vocabulary words, while the 
independent group worked 
on a writing assignment 
using the i-Ready program. 
i-Ready is an online reading 
program that helps teach-
ers determine a student’s 
needs, personalize his or her 
learning and monitor his or 
her progress throughout the 
school year.
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October was All About Pumpkins!

	 In October, Miss Doppel incorporated pumpkins into cross-curricular lessons in her first-grade classroom. Some examples included 
determining if pumpkin floats during STEM time; describing the characteristics of pumpkins during ELA; learning about the life cycle of 
pumpkins during science and counting pumpkin seeds during math. At the end of the month, students had fun carving their pumpkins.

In the event it is necessary to close school for the 
day due to inclement weather or other emergency 

reasons, announcements will be made directly to 
staff and parents via Global Connect, the computer-
ized telephone notification system, and on these lo-
cal radio and television stations: WINK 106.1, WENY 
TV (Channel 36) and WETM TV (Channel 18).	
	 The stations will be notified as soon as possible, 

Emergency Closing Information

usually before 7:00 a.m. The home page of the dis-
trict website, www.bradfordcsd.org, as well as the 
district Facebook page, will be updated as early as 
possible to keep students and parents aware of any 
changes. Please do not call the superintendent or 
the bus garage.
     When school is closed, all related activities, in-
cluding athletic events, also will be cancelled.
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PreK and Kindergarten Classes Visit Apple Orchard

PreK and kindergarten
students visited Reis-

inger’s Apple Country in 
October. Miss Grant’s and 
Mrs. Parker’s classes enjoyed 
touring the orchard and 
picking their own apples 
during this annual fall tradi-
tion.
	 Students participated in 
numerous apple-theme 
learning activities the week 
of their field trip, including 
making an apple craft, tast-
ing different types of apples 
and graphing the class 
favorites, cutting an apple in 
half to learn about its differ-
ent parts and even used an 
apple to paint with. 

	 Sitting together in the giant Adirondack 
chair is a must-do activity at Reisinger’s 
Apple Country! Miss Grant’s PreK students 
are pictured at far left and Mrs. Parker’s 
kindergartners are pictured at left.
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Tallest Tower Competition 

Thank You, Board of Education Members!

TT HH AA NN KK SS !!
	 October was Board of Education Appreciation Month. Please help us thank Board of Education Members Daniel Peterson (president), 
Thomas Torpy, Jr. (vice president), Mallory Elliott, Alexander Waters and Ardalia Wilhelm for volunteering countless hours on behalf of 
Bradford Central School District students, staff and community.

Teamwork, collaboration, 
perseverance. These are some 

of the skills fifth- and sixth-grade 
students are honing during STEM 
lessons with GST BOCES STEM 
Mentor Sharla Yarnell. At the start 
of the school year, students were 
tasked with building the tallest 
tower out of index cards.
	 According to Ms. Yarnell, "The simple activity was 
an opportunity for students to learn the process 
of collaboration and the power of planning out a 
design then testing whether it would work or if they 
needed to make modifications to the design.
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Notice from the CSE Office

If you suspect that your school-age (age 3-21) child 
has a disability and would like to discuss options 

or have your child tested, please contact the CSE 
(Committee on Special Education) office at (607) 
583-4616, ext. 1230.
	 If you suspect that your child has a disability and 
they are not yet school-age (birth-2 years of age), 
please contact your county of residence: 

Schuyler County__________________ 607-535-8140
Steuben County__________________ 607-664-2146
or the CSE office__________ 607-583-4616, ext. 1230

Mark Your Calendars

	 National Honor Society members Logan Barned, Michele Rosno, Madison Sutryk and Madison Hughes recently participated in a 
service project by picking up litter along a section of highway as part of the Adopt-a-Highway Program.

Students Clean Up a Section of Highway

November 14_ ___ JV and Varsity winter sports begin
	 Modified indoor track begins
November 15_ _____ Board of Ed. meeting, 6:00 p.m.
November 23-25____ No school, Thanksgiving recess
December 5_ ____________ PTO meeting, 5:30 p.m.
December 9_ _____ End of five-week marking period
December 20_ _____ Board of Ed. Meeting, 5:00 p.m.
	 Grades 5-12 band and chorus concert, 6:30 p.m. 
December 23_ __________Grade 4 musical, 9:00 a.m.
	 Early dismissal, noon
December 26-January 2_____________ Winter recess
January 2______________ Modified wrestling begins
January 9________________ PTO meeting, 5:30 p.m.
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A Note from the Principal

September brought us back together as a com-
munity of learners, friends and family. It is great 

to see all the smiling faces back in the halls of BCS! 
Initial academic benchmark testing has been com-
pleted and our incredible teachers, assistants and 
aides are working diligently to ensure that every 
student is successful.  
	 Not only are classes in session, but our volleyball, 
soccer and cross country teams represented Brad-
ford in both athleticism and sportsmanship.  
	 Autumn colors have arrived; homecoming was 
a blast; and now we can look forward to what will 
undoubtedly be a year filled with rigorous learning, 
academic excellence and memories that will have a 
positive impact on our students for a lifetime. 	
	 Each new year brings positive change; and this 
includes a few additions to our team. Please help 
us welcome new staff. You can read about them on 
pages 2-3.
	 Go Braves!


